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PRESIDENT’S REPORT  FALL 2010 - SPRING 2011

This past year has seen our chapter maintain existing programs and services but it has also seen the chapter reinstate the practice of offering programs to the public.  The group has functioned more effectively in great part because we broke up into committees in the fall and each member followed through.  

Carol Marino has continued to run the Adult Friendship Group which serves a group learning disabled individuals who have met together for many years. Carol’s devotion to this group has made it possible for these friends to stay in contact. Group activities include educational and informational presentations, community work and field trips.  Carol and her husband Quinton would like to pass this special labor of love onto another person or persons who could take over for them.  The Board has been attempting to assist Carol in her search but so far no replacement has been found.  She continues her work with this group in the meantime. 

Washtenaw LDA is proud to help sponsor the “Preparing for Tomorrow Transitions Conference” which is aimed at college-bound juniors and seniors receiving special education services.  This year it was November 17 at Washtenaw Community College and this free conference covered various topics related to study skills, preparation for college and self-advocacy.  For many years, Brenda Meisels of our Board has worked with Ann Arbor Academy to make this event a success.

Mary Schuman administers the Harary Scholarship Fund which offers tutoring scholarships to students with reading disabilities who show financial need.  The focus is on placing and financing tutoring for students who can benefit from multi-sensory tutoring. Jayne Harary, Sue Mors and myself assist Mary.

In spring I had the privilege of representing WLDA at the yearly luncheon at Washtenaw Community College where scores of students were honored with scholarships of every sort.  We have special pride in our scholarship offered there and we have worked to open it up to more students and to publicize it more effectively.










